Breckenridge Subdivision Property Owners Association Meeting
Minutes for August 7th, 2006

The meeting was called to order at the home of Elizabeth Smith.  Those in attendance were board members Lori Barlar, Elizabeth Smith and Ronna Watkins.  Residents in attendance were Richard and Betty White, Mike Kyle, Ben and Paula Aldama, and Rebecca Williams.

Reading of the last minutes was approved.

Treasurer's report as of August 5th, 2006 with a balance of $10,349.00 was read and approved.

Old Business:

Votes were counted and the following new board members initiated.  Rebecca Williams is now the new Secretary.  Ben Aldama assisted by his wife Paula is the new Treasurer.  Mike Kyle is our new Member-At-Large.  Congratulations and thank you to the new board members.

Several suggestions were received regarding the neighborhood yard recognition program.  It was determined that awards will be given during the months of May, June and July.  Watch for judging criteria in future newsletters.
A note was made to add Elizabeth Smiths name to the list of attendees at the June POA meeting.

New Business:

A decision was made to begin a neighborhood watch program.  Elizabeth Smith will be working with the police department to set up an information meeting sometime in October.  More information will be sent out at that time.

The board would like to send out a very special thank you and recognition to Rebecca Williams for helping a neighbor in need.  During the heat of the day Rebecca stopped to help a neighbor with care trouble make it home safely.  Although everyone in the neighborhood is not acquainted with one another it is comforting to know we are surrounded by caring neighbors!

The board is planning to move forward with the stump removal and sidewalk completion.  Look for this to happen in the very near future.

It was determined that a plan is needed to have the hillside trimmed on a regular basis and before the winter season.

The board has received notice from the post office to no longer put flyers in the mail boxes.  Please look for the newsletters and minutes at your doorstep.

The board would like to remind all residents that the POA covenants state one single family is to reside at each residence.  We have received several complaints in violation of this covenant and will be forced to seek legal action.

As special thanks went out to the leaving board members for their hard work and dedication over the past two years.

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.

The next scheduled open BSPOA meeting will be at 7:00pm on September 12th at 1403 Breckenridge Loop.  

